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[bookmark: _GoBack]Notes of meeting of Newbury Street Patient Group
Thursday 11 February 2021
By Zoom 

Present:  Sandie Helm, Andrew Lewcock, Julie Mabberley, Janet Parker, Tom Thacker, Una Findlay, Carrie Ladd (Practice)  & Brenda Shaw (Practice)
Correspondence Members:  Bruce Childs & Bernard Connolly 
Church Street Practice:  Sue Hannon, Pauline Gardner, Sue Thwaite
Apologies:  Rosemary Stickland 

1. Matters Arising from previous minutes (15/01/20)  
(a) Minutes of January meeting were agreed.
(b) Andrew and Una to prepare PPG Leaflet – ongoing.

1. Resolution for NatWest Bank Account Details
The NatWest Resolution requested by the Bank was agreed at the meeting.  All three signatories can now complete the NatWest form so that a new account can be created.

1. Work Plan for 2021
(1)  Practice Report – Update from Carrie
Covid Vaccination.  There has been a huge response to the Covid vaccines, and all patients in the top 4 priority groups have now been offered the vaccine.  They have given over 6,000 vaccines to date.  The Practice is following Government advice and moving to lower cohorts on the JCVI priority list and patients are being advised to wait for the Practice to contact them.  The Committee congratulated and thanked Carrie and her team plus all the volunteers for the amazing effort they have put into keeping the vaccine rollout on track. The Practice are still seeing some positive Covid results and are now seeing more potential long-Covid patients.  They are also seeing the consequences of the cancelled hospital appointments.  Routine health checks are being offered but on a more targeted basis, ie those with severe health issues that would most benefit from this annual review. 
Telephone responses seem to be working better now that 2 further Patient Coordinators have been recruited.  
Two doctors, Dr Partner and Dr Thangavel, are moving on later in the year. The Practice is now in the process of recruiting for their replacements.
The Waiting Room is open for a small number of patients at a time only. These include those patients who walk to the Practice and do not want to wait outside, and those who come via volunteer transport and are unable to wait in their driver’s car. 
Expansion plans.  Carrie is attending monthly meetings with Assura and plans are moving forward.

(2)  Quarterly Talk ‘Keeping a Level Head in Lockdown’  – 25 February
Carrie will be hosting the talk along with Dr Katie Brice and Georgia from MIND.
It has been suggested that all questions should be asked by using the chat lines.
SH has sent the Poster out to the Committee.  Gail to post on the NSP Website.  SH to forward Poster to Town Council Clerk.  All to publish on their Facebook pages.
(3)  Friends and Family Survey – suspended for time being.
(4) SWOLF/Healthwatch
Janet spoke to Sheila Garvey that we had not been involved in the recent SWOLF survey.   
Julie will circulate the monthly circular she has been receiving from Healthwatch.
(5) Hospital Progress
Ben Riley from Oxford Health Trust understands the need in Wantage but says there are other Community Hospitals in the Area.  The most local is Abingdon and the other is Wallingford which is not easy to get to. It is still felt strongly there is a need to utilise the hospital in Wantage.  There is no legal reason why the wards are still closed, as all the work that was deemed necessary has been completed.   It has been noted that none of the beds can be taken away without consultation and some would be needed for recuperation and rehabilitation purposes.  A trial Keep well at Home is taking place on seeing what support is being provided for in homes. 
(6) Wantage Town Council Health Sub-Committee
Janet and Julie are both members of the Town Council Health Sub-Committee and will give regular feedback.  Carrie has requested copies of any reports available.
(7)  Review of Aims and Constitution
A full discussion was held on the Constitution and Una and Julie had forwarded their ideas to the Committee.  
We agreed the following changes: 
2. We allow over 16s to be members of the NSPG.
2. Register Carers of patients can be a member.
2. The Committee should consist of 11 members plus 2 Practice members.
2. Members can be co-opted onto the Committee at any time.
2. Up to 2 members of the Practice will have voting rights.
2. Five Committee members need to be present at meetings to be quorate.
2. Any vote will require a minimum of 5 including 1 Practice member.
2. Minutes of all meetings should be made available to all patients on the Practice Website or by request once approved.
Julie to send Sandie her version of the updated Constitution to check against changes suggested.  SH to send out this draft to the Committee for any further updates.  To be agreed at the next meeting.

(8)  Systems
Gail to give Andrew a guide of the website structure.  The Website host is making the Website more user friendly.  Carrie, Gail, Andrew and Una will have a meeting to go over the provisional look of the Website.
(9)  Communications Plan
There will no longer be a list of Correspondence members as they are now able to access the Minutes on the Practice Website.  This list was initially set up for ex-Committee members to still have some involvement and receive copies of the Minutes and paperwork.
If Correspondence members wish to be involved, it was suggested that they be invited to join the Committee while we are still holding meetings via Zoom.  Bernard Connolly and Bruce Childs have opted to join the Committee during this time.
			
1. AOB  
The next Church Street Practice Group meeting will be held on Tuesday 24 February.  

1. Before the next Meeting
(1) Sandie to distribute the Updated Constitution to the Committee members.
(2) Sandie to ask Correspondence members if they would like to join the meetings while we are on zoom and to note that there will no longer be a Correspondence list.
(3) Gail to post the Talk Poster onto the Practice Website.
(4) Sandie to forward the Poster to Town Council Clerk.
(5) All Committee to post copy of Poster on their Facebook pages.
(6) Gail to send Andrew a guide of the website structure.
(7) Carrie, Gail, Andrew and Una to meet to discuss Website.
(8) Andrew and Una to prepare PPG leaflet - Ongoing.
Date of next meeting  -  Thursday 11th March 2021 at 2pm. 

Sandie Helm
Secretary NSPGC

15 February 2021  (updated 22 Feb 21)
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